WEST WARWICK, RI

CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

Saturday, October 19: Vigil, 29th Sunday, Ord. Time
4:00 p.m. Anthony Rapose (T), 6th Anniversary, req.
by the Rapose family.

Sunday, October 20: 29th Sunday, Ordinary Time
8:00 a.m. Rev. Daniel M. Trainor (1), req. by the
volunteers at Grandma’s Attic.
10:00 a.m. Adrienne Cimerol, (T), Anniversary, req. by
her daughter, Bethany.

Monday, October 21: Weekday, Ordinary Time
9:00 a.m.

Tuesday, October 22: St. John Paul Il, Pope
9:00 a.m. Mr. O.D.F. (1), req. by Eunice Bakker.

Wednesday, October 23 St. John of Capistrano, Priest
9:00 a.m. For the People of the Parish

Thursday, October 24: St. Anthony Mary Claret, Bishop
9:00 a.m.

Saturday, October 26: Vigil, 30th Sunday, Ord. Time
4:00 p.m.

Sunday, October 27: 30th Sunday, Ordinary Time
8:00 a.m. Rev. Daniel M. Trainor (T), req. by Bob and
Elaine Blanchard.
10:00 a.m. Cleo & Jeanne Carrier and Bob & Jean
Crowther, (1), req. by the Migliozzi family.

THIS WEEK’S MEETINGS AND ACTIVITIES
Monday, October 21 1:00-3:00PM
Knit One Chain Two Ministry Parish Center
Monday, October 21 7:00PM
Bible Study Parish Center
Tuesday, October 22 6:30PM
Girl Scout Troop Meeting Parish Center
Wednesday, October 23 6:30PM
Cub Scout 13 & Troop 31 Scout Meetings Parish Center
Thursday, October 24 6:00PM
Brownie/Girl Scout Troop 993 Meeting Parish Center

There are Mass Intentions available for
weekdays and weekends. Call the office
to reserve your intentions for the Living

or the Deceased.

memorializing your loved ones in prayer.

! The sanctuary lamp is available for
Call the office to reserve your week.
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OFFERTORY FOR THE WEEK =™ .
Thank you o SR
October 12 & 13, Collection: $2,401.0
October 12 & 13, Electronic: $413.00

October 12 & 13, Church of Christ the King Building
Maintenance Fund: $1,044.00

Second Collection, October 19 & 20: Mission Sunday

Congratulations...
Ccth bz‘swweek Winner Week #16, Ticket #439
(| mner .
Roland Boisvert

Coffee, Juice, & Donuts: Join us after Mass

\ Sunday mornings for a hot cup of coffee, a
@Q_i donut, and a little parish fellowship!

COME JOIN OUR

Weekly Monday evening meetings are
held at 7:00PM in the parish center. No
prior teaching or knowledge of the
scripture is required. All are Welcome!

at 7:00PM in the choir loft, unless otherwise
\(b noted. For more information, please see Mia after
/ the Sunday morning Mass.
All are Welcome to Join our Choir!

) CtK Choir Rehearsals will be held on Wednesdays

Faith Formation News

Oct. 20: Class—Grades 1-8, 8:45-9:45AM
Oct. 20: Confirmation Retreat—Grades 9 & 10
Mother of Hope Camp, 8:45AM-3:45PM
Oct. 27: Class—All Grades, 8:45-9:45AM

If you have any questions, would like more information,
would like to volunteer, or to request a registration form
please contact Gina Vessella, Religious Education Coord.,
at gvessella.ctkww@gmail.com, call the parish office at
401.821.9228, or visit our parish website, ctkwwri.org!

= Please remember to complete a ?-rlgv\ﬁng
‘Mass Attendance Slip’ and hand itto " 72", ~\~
S

Father at the end of Mass.

Readings for the Week of October 20, 2019:

Monday: Rom 4:20-25; Lk 1:69-70, 71-72, 73-75;

Lk 12:13-21

Rom 5:12, 15b, 17-19, 20b-21; Ps 40:7-

8a, 8b-9, 10, 17; Lk 12:35-38

Wednesday: Rom 6:12-18; Ps 124:1b-3, 4-6, 7-8; Lk
12:39-48

Thursday: Rom 6:19-23; Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6; Lk
12:49-53

Friday: Rom 7:18-25a; Ps 119:66, 68, 76, 77, 93,
94; Lk 12:54-59

Saturday: Rom 8:1-11; Ps 24:1b-2, 3-4ab, 5-6; Lk
13:1-9

Sunday: Sir 35:12-14, 16-18; Ps 34:2-3,17-18, 19,
23;2Tm 4:6-8, 16-18; Lk 18:9-14

Tuesday:
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TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

OCTOBER 20, 2019

‘ Autumn Angel Bazaar - St. Mary Church

70 Church St., WW, Oct. 26, 8:00AM-6:00PM
and Oct. 27, 8:00AM-12:00PM. Kitchen serving
Breakfast and Lunch on Saturday and Sunday.

The Haunted loabyrinth , 804 Dyer Ave., Cranston
For more info: Visit hauntedlabyrinth.com or call
401.943.8686. Rain or Shine/Indoor Waiting.
All proceeds to benefit
The Rejoice in Hope Youth Center.

Christ the King Church
41st Annual Holiday Bazaar
November 23 & 24, 2019

Preparations are underway for our Bazaar!
At this time we are requesting donations of ...

SCRATCH TICKETS, for our popular Lottery Tree! We
request that you put your donation in a sealed envelope
marked “Lottery Tree — Bazaar” and place it in the
collection basket at any Mass.

Bottles of WINE or LIQUOR for our
WINE & DINE BOOTH. Donations may
be brought to the parish office during
business hours (Monday, Tuesday,
Wednesday, or Friday, 8:00AM-1:00PM).

We are in need of Gift Basket Items for our Social Table
Raffles. Items include GIFT CARDS to local merchants &
restaurants, small household items, toys & games, etc...
Boxes have been placed at the church entrances to
receive your donations. Gift Cards may be placed in the
collection basket in an envelope labeled “Bazaar”.

RAFFLE TICKETS have been mailed to all parishioners.
You may place your ticket stubs and donation into the
collection basket at any Mass in the envelope provided.
It would be appreciated if you return any unused tickets.
Grand Prize: $1,000.00 CASH
2nd Prize: Smart Television (Valued at $500.00)
3rd Prize: $250.00 CASH
We are looking for additional Volunteers to help in
various booths and the kitchen. We have plenty of
veteran volunteers willing and eager to guide youl!
Please join our “Bazaar” family!
If you are unable to attend our meetings and would like
to be involved, please contact Candy Costa at 826-7094,
Bonnie Daly-Corbi at 822-1518, or the church office at
821-9228. We look forward to hearing from you!

x PRE-ORDER your Meat Pies Today!!!

~ $14.00 Each (You may pre-pay, but it is

tv not necessary)! Complete this coupon and
place it into the collection basket.

Name:

Telephone No.:

No. of Pies Ordered: $

Some random thoughts by the pastor....

As happens with nearly everything, our Gospel story from
Luke has, through the years, been interpreted from a
perspective that we can bother God enough so God gives
us what we want. Another perspective however, allows
us to see that the Gospel writer is saying that God gives to
us freely and generously without our asking. We are
prevented from receiving because we are so busy thinking
that we have to pester God to get what we want. We
equate God with the judge who respects no one, rather
seeing and accepting God as Love. God is good.

Parish Updates: A few parishioners have expressed a
concern that CTK grounds are receiving more attention
than the church worship space. It is always a balancing
act. You have been most generous contributing to the
Maintenance Fund that numerous projects have been
undertaken over the past nine years. Many of these
projects have involved the church building (including the
church worship space). Most of the projects however,
are not readily visible. We have (to name a few):
replaced the two flat roofs (we had water leaking into the
building); replaced the heating system (the old boiler was
50+ years old and very inefficient); upgraded the electrical
supply; replaced all of the exterior doors of the church
building; replaced all of the lighting in the church worship
space; made space for those who are less mobile so that
they can worship and receive Communion more
comfortably; upgraded the sound system; installed heat
exchangers (for A/C); fixed a crack that had developed in
the building caused by settling; and replaced the flooring
in the church hall. Most of the exterior work on CTK
grounds is safety related. Some of these projects have
been: removing dead trees (many — if not all - threatened
endangerment of either people or property); removing
overgrown areas that included poison ivy (the area
between the parking lot and the playground in particular
had to be treated several times each year to ensure that
the youngsters of Joyful Noise — who leases the former
school building — and use the playground are kept safe
from poison ivy); creating a berm to prevent traffic from
passing through the parking lot and to discourage people
from parking in the lot and then walking to the mill
complex (this also encouraged the moving of all of the
car/truck wrecks that were parked in the driveway); and
clearing the tangle of trees and vines that overtook the
area behind the church building (the planting of
arborvitae was to help prevent the return of the weeds
and to eventually somewhat hide the junkyard. The
church worship space is a project that will soon be
undertaken.  Several factors have to be considered
carefully: disruption of services; costs; and an
investigation into what is possible without the complete
closure of the church worship space for a long period of
time. It is with gratitude for your generosity that these
(and other projects like them) have been completed, and
that other projects (in the future) will be completed. As |
mentioned at the beginning ... it is a balancing act. Safety,
however, is the first priority.

fr. tim
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